
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

M E D I A  R E L E A S E  

July 22, 2020 

  
Ministry of Health Continues Robust Contact Tracing Exercise  

 

Port-of-Spain, July 22, 2020: Within the last 24 hours Trinidad and Tobago has been faced 

with two confirmed cases of COVID-19 that are pending investigation, case #139 and #141. It 

should be noted that these cases are not linked. This means that, at this time, the Ministry is 

unable to verify if these cases were imported or linked to an imported case.  
 

The Ministry of Health immediately began to take the necessary steps to avoid further spread of 

the disease. All the necessary infection control protocols are being followed. The team at the 

Ministry of Health continues to work dutifully to identify the origin of these cases. 

  
Where necessary, Ministry officials have advised, out of an abundance of caution, that certain 

businesses be closed temporarily. This allows for sanitisation of the facility and further contact 

tracing, while reducing the risk of the spread of the disease. We thank the members of the 

business community who have complied and are cooperating with us. It should be noted that, 

where applicable, other businesses may be asked to close their offices temporarily. 
  

The investigative process will take some time but the Ministry will continue to update the public, 

on an ongoing basis as we have been doing. Please ensure that your information is only from 

official sources, such as the Ministry of Health. We need everyone to work together to safeguard 

our health. 
  
It therefore becomes even more critical that all persons should follow all of the personal health 

precaution measures all of the time. 

  

Please follow The New Normal guidelines:  
         Wear a mask over your nose and mouth when you go out in public  

         Keep your distance from others (at least 6 feet) 
         Stay home if you are ill 
         Wash your hands often with soap and water or use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer 

         Cough into a tissue or into the crook of your elbow 
         Avoid touching your face 

         Clean then sanitize surfaces (e.g. table tops, door knobs and cell phones) 



 

  
Anyone who is concerned that they may have been exposed to COVID-19 should call the health 

hotlines via 877-WELL or 800-WELL (9355) for further guidance. 
  

If the person is severely ill, then call the 811 (emergency hotline) or call ahead to the Accident 

and Emergency Department of your nearest hospital for help and go in immediately. 
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